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We are coming together as a caring, inclusive community united in a common commitment to Judaism and to 

furthering our spiritual growth.  We desire to do this recognizing that worship of God, study of Torah, caring for the 

Jewish people and our community, are central to our being as a Reform Jewish congregation.  With these principles 

as our foundation and guided by a historic past, we anticipate our future, one of continual lifelong self-renewal. 
 

 

 

RELIGIOUS SERVICES 
 

Friday, June 2   6:00 p.m.  Shabbat Evening Service 

 

Saturday, June 3   9:30 a.m.  Shabbat Breakfast (blintz casserole, bagels, 

          cream cheese w/applesauce from the Temple’s 

          very own apple trees) 

          10:30 a.m.  Shabbat Morning Service 

 

Friday, June 9   6:00 p.m.  Shabbat Evening Service 

 

Friday, June 16   6:00 p.m.  Shabbat Evening Service 

 

Friday, June23   6:00 p.m.  Shabbat Evening Service 

 

Friday, June 30   6:00 p.m.  Shabbat Evening Service 

 

 

 

 

            Torah Selection: 

               Number 4:21-7:89 

          Haftarah – Judges 13:2-25

 

ALL SHABBAT SERVICES ARE CONGREGATIONAL SERVICES. 

PLEASE JOIN US IN WORSHIP 

http://springhillavenuetemple.com/
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FROM THE RABBI 
 

Rethinking What We Are Doing as a Community
 

It is pretty obvious that our society is changing 

rapidly.  People can say this at any point in time, 

but I think that the last number of years present a 

particularly stark example of drastic and rapid 

change.  So, as society changes, our Temple has to 

change; if we don’t, then what we do becomes 

increasingly anachronistic.  If an institution 

becomes anachronistic, people stop looking to it for 

guidance and begin to regard it as out of date and 

out of touch.  So we need to keep pace with the 

times.  The question, of course, is what does this 

mean in practical terms?  That is what we, as a 

community, have to 

grapple with.  What 

does it mean to be a 

Reform Jewish 

congregation in 

Mobile, Alabama in 

2017?  As the Rabbi 

of the congregation, 

my role is to help 

stimulate discussion 

and to present 

various ideas.  It is 

not to dictate terms, 

certainly not in an 

authoritarian 

manner.  One thing 

that I can do is to try 

to help us to 

transcend the “do 

loop” problem.   
 
Do you remember what the “do loop” is?  When I 

was in eighth grade, I got special permission to use 

our school’s computer if I came in very early in the 

morning.  In New York City there was no school 

bus.  I was taking the public bus anyway, so I could 

simply take an earlier one and get to school before 

the older children started using the school’s 

computer.  The computer took up a whole room and 

you had to punch little holes in cards in order to do 

one simple thing.  So it was very slow and 

unwieldy, nothing like the laptops, tablets, and 

smart phones of today.  But one thing that I learned 

was how to program a “do loop”.  If my memory 

serves me correctly, this was a command to the 

computer to do certain functions over and over until 

everything was processed.  So, it would go through 

each step from one to four or one to six, and do 

each step in order and when it got to the last step it 

would check to see if everything was completed or 

not.  If not, the computer would go back and start 

all over again.  So, that is exactly what we want to 

avoid in our congregational functioning and 

decision making process. 
 
I firmly believe that we need to refocus on 

essentials.  The Reform Temple was a place that 

was devoted to Reform Judaism.  We need to think 

about what Reform Judaism is and then, once we 

have some ideas 

about that, what it 

can do to have a 

concrete impact on 

our lives.  One of our 

Religious School 

teachers emailed me 

in response to my 

sermon at the 1895 

service.  I followed 

congregational 

President, Alan 

Hirsch, in discussing 

some of the major 

challenges that we, as 

a congregation, face 

today.  I made the 

point that for people 

to really commit to being a part of a communal 

observance of Judaism they first have to have an 

individual spiritual experience which gives them the 

motivation to engage on a long term basis. 
 
There is still a long way to go from the insight that 

we need to be more than a social organization, to 

the successful implementation of innovative 

approaches that can build a thriving and vibrant 

Reform Temple.  That is where each of us come in, 

we need to engage in our Temple and to bring both 

the ideas that we have and the ideas that we might 

yet form to a process of rethinking what our Temple 

can and should be. 
 
Rabbi Dana Evan Kaplan

L-R:  Lowell Friedman, Mayor Sandy Stimpson, & Rabbi Kaplan.  

Mayor Stimpson spoke at the Temple on Sunday, May 7th 
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You are cordially invited to  

Springhill Avenue Templeõs Annual Meeting 

 

Get a status report on your Temple!  

Participate in the nomination, election, and  

induction of new officers  
 

Donõt Miss This Very Important Meeting! 
 

Sunday, June 4, 2017  at 10:30 a.m.  

 

Menõs Club and Sisterhood will provide 

Light Food and Refreshment  

Please RSVP for food planning purposes  
 

 
 

FROM OUR PRESIDENT 

 

I want to remind 

everyone that our 

Congregational 

Annual Meeting 

will be held on 

Sunday, June 4th at 

the Temple.  I 

would like to 

encourage everyone 

to be there.  We, of course, have a slate of 

officers and Board members to be voted in 

as recommended by the Nominating 

Committee.  And, of course, nominations 

can be taken from the floor as well, but only 

if you are there! 
 
As my presidency is coming to a close, I 

would like to thank everyone for the 

unbelievable support I have had.  I will save 

what all has been accomplished for the 

Annual Meeting, but it has been a lot.  

Although I am president, I am not the king.  

For what has been accomplished over the 

last two years, I will take 5% of the credit.  I 

will give 95% of the well-deserved credit to 

your Board and, most definitely, to Rabbi 

Kaplan.  Your Board has worked hard over 

the last two years (2+ hours Board meetings 

nearly every month, special Board meetings 

were called, committee chairs) - what more 

can I say?  And the work has paid off.  Also, 

attendance is up at services, as well as the 

Torah studies.  I credit this to Rabbi Kaplan 

and appreciate his hard work and I also 

appreciate the job he has done on the pulpit 

and otherwise. 
 
Hope to see everyone on June 4th! 

 

Alan V Hirsch, President  

 

ANNUAL MEETING NOTICE  
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FROM OUR ARCHIVES 

By Susan Thomas, Archivist
 
In the northwest corner of the Temple cemetery is a 

large monument with “Lyon” engraved on it.  The 

actual monument does not have any other 

information, but surrounding it are several smaller 

headstones bearing several names of members of 

the Lyon family.  Throughout the years, rumors 

have surfaced that one of the Lyon individuals 

buried in the cemetery was at one time a mayor of 

Mobile. 
 
Mobile did have an illustrious mayor, Patrick J. 

Lyons, who was active in local politics from 1897 

until his death in 1921.  During those years he 

served as a ward alderman, mayor, and city 

councilman.  Lyons was born to Irish Catholic 

immigrants, was active in the Knights of Columbus, 

and was buried in the old Catholic Cemetery, 

strongly implying he was of the Catholic faith.  

Although apparently not Jewish, he did have several 

connections with the Temple.  He served on the first 

 

city council along with Laz Schwarz, a Temple 

congregant, who later rotated into the mayor 

position.  Lyons participated in the laying of the 

cornerstone when the building of the Government 

Street Temple began, and later attended the 

Temple’s dedication.  Lyons was also instrumental 

in helping the Temple obtain additional land 

adjacent to the Temple cemetery in 1895. 
 
Stories suggesting that Lyons was a member of the 

Temple probably arose due to the similarities in his 

name and the names in the cemetery (Lyon and 

Lyons), his association with the Temple cemetery 

expansion, and the fact that two congregants were, 

in fact, mayors of Mobile (Laz Schwarz and Leon 

Schwarz).  However, Temple records do not 

indicate any relationship between Patrick Lyons and 

the Lyon individuals who belonged to the 

congregation.  
 

 

 

 

 

The Western Shore Torah Study Group 
 

On Tuesday, June 6 th  at  6:30 p.m., the  Western Shore Torah Study Group  
with Rabbi Kaplan is scheduled to meet again.   The topic will be òTreatment 

of the Women of the Jewish Bible ð The Good and the Bad ó.  For members 
and those interested in the Jewish faith.  For questions and/ or more 
information, please conta ct Dr. Cal Ennis at 228 -623 -0479 . 
 

 
 

Menõs Club/Sisterhood/Kesher Committee 
 

 

 

 

Sunday, June 11, 2017  

10:00 a.m.  
 

Projects include but are not limited to:  
 

Painting lines i n the parking lot, cleaning out the kitchen and  

common areas , and showing our T emple some love!  
 

Everyone can give an hour or two.  
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FROM YOUR ONEG COMMITTEE 
 

The Oneg Committee has provided an opportunity for worshippers to continue celebrating the 

spirituality and closeness strengthened during services by partaking in challah, simple foods, and 

drink while talking and sharing.  We come for Shabbat and to remember our loved ones who 

have died.  The comfort of food and the closeness of friends extends Shabbat and provides 

support.  We leave with a good taste in our mouths carrying spiritual energy and a feeling of 

safety from being together. 
 
We thank our committee members Diana Kubat, Gail Chadwick, Alicia Lucas Pereira, Patricia 

Silverman, Sandra Gandler, Jamie Novetsky, Margaret Segal, Christine Norris, Barry Fox, Mel 

Sternberg, and Linda Wainwright.  They brought the food and wine, set up and cleaned up, sliced 

the challah and set the creative tone each Oneg. 
 
We look forward to sharing with you every week. 
 
             Susie Fox and Priscilla Gold-Darby 

             Oneg Vice Presidents 

 
 

FROM YOUR LIBRARY COMMITTEE 

by Maud Patterson, Committee Chair 
 
 

Thank you to Phyllis Feibelman for her contribution to our library of her 

recently completed book:  A Story That Isn’t Told.  The book is a 

memoir of Phyllis’ great grandmother in mid-19th century Mobile. 
 
We appreciate the books recently donated to our library and to our 

children’s library by Dr. Michael and Susan Rosenbaum. 

 

New additions of books to our library collections are always welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sundayõs Temple Book Club  

Books with Jewish Themes  
 

The next Temple Book Club meeting 

is scheduled for Sunday, June 25th, 1:00 p.m. 

 

Book for discussion: The Chosen, a novel by Chaim Potok 

An author in our midst. 
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June Birthdays and Anniversaries 
 

Happy Birthday To ... 
 
      1  Emily Miles     13  Amelia Holberg 

      2  Joshua Denson    13  Adam Sack 

      2  Cheri Silverman    16  Jerry Dobbins  

      3  Veronica Cherniak O’Brien  17  Marc Gottlieb  

      3  Vickie Cherniak Shuchart  18  Dana Friedlander 

      3  Gretchen Goldberg    19  David Brown 

      3  Lynn Zelnicker    19  Jonathan Gardberg 

      4  Paul Bergman     19  Alan Goldberg 

      4  Patrice Fishbein    20  Mayer Briskman 

      5  Bradley Ennis     21  Mark Berkin 

      5  Kim Zimmerman    21  Samuel Feibelman 

      6  Bonnie Kidd     22  Jill Conrad 

      6  Sam Small     23  Robert Brown  

      8  Rick Hirsch     23  Roy Hoffman 

      9  Phil Linnick     26  Sandra Gandler 

      9  Sarah Webster    27  Benjamin Fishbein 

    10  Shirley Gaggstatter   28  Harriet Kahn 

    10  Albert Klein     30  Jeff Silverman 

    11  Richard Mazey    30  Brian Susman 

    13  Matt Friduss 

 

Happy Anniversary To … 
 
         1  Gladys & David Cherniak 

         2  Flo & Tom Kessler 

         4  Nancy & Charlie Brown 

         5  Emily & Harold Fink 

         6  Patricia & Howard Silverman 

       12  LeNae & Bill Denson 

       12  Odette & Mel Sternberg 

       13  Iris & Albert Klein 

       13  Lynne & Harvey Switzkey 

       14  Sherry & Glen Mutchnick 

       18  Elaine & Robert Holberg 

    19  Bettina & Steve Prager 

    22  Alain & Gary Gamble 

    23  Susan & Michael Rosenbaum 

    27  Jenny & Gary Rich 
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    July Birthdays and Anniversaries 
 
      Happy Birthday To ... 

 

    1  Marissa Friduss     15  Anne Gagstatter 

    1  Peter Susman     15  Victoria Hirsch 

    2  Stacy Kessler     15  Dena Paper Hochman 

    3  Charlie Brown     16  Katlin Bergman 

    3  Betsy Dittman     17  Rachel Borak 

    3  Lisa Lansky      17  Jay Ross 

    6  Dana Furman     17  Steve Weinstein 

    7  Wendy Conrad     18  Anne Lowenburg 

    7  Irwin Misrok     18  David Zimmerman 

    8  Linda Blassingame    18  Silvia Zimmerman 

    8  David Holberg     20  Maud Patterson 

    8  Murray Levine     20  David Shulman 

    8  Stanley Zimmerman    21  Robin Ayers 

  10  Drew Ginsberg     21  Robin Gotlieb 

  10  Ellen Laden Zivitz    22  Eli Franco 

  11  Bran Hill      23  Ed Blassingame 

  11  Ashton Silverstein    23  Michael Passero 

  12  Katie Webster     25  Harriet Simon 

  13  Carolyn Dravis     26  Samuel Hochhauser 

  13  Sarah Sternberg     29  Leslie Miller 

  14  Elliot Cherniak     29  Ada Small 

  14  Todd Mishkin     30  Carol Ann Fry 

  14  Glen Mutchnick     30  Max Andrew Handmacher 

 

 

 

     Happy Anniversary To … 

 

      1  Margaret & Milton Brown 

      3  Suzy & Craig Ginsberg 

      4  Cindy & Phil Magnes   

      6  Maure & Michael Sternberg 

      7  Diane & Richard Frank 

      9  Wendy & Aaron Solomon 

    19  Harriet & William Kahn 

    24  Patrice & Gary Fishbein 

    25  Ceresa & Paul Frenkel 

    29  Margie & Jay Altmayer 
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FROM OUR RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

by Patricia Silverman, Th.M., Religious School Director 

  

I can’t believe this Religious School year is 

coming to an end.  It went by so fast!  I enjoyed 

watching our students learn and grow throughout 

the year.  
 
The last month of Religious School was full of 

fun educational activities, starting with the 

celebration of Israel’s 69th Independence Day — 

Yom 

Ha'Atzmaut!  

Ofir prepared a 

wonderful 

ceremony 

honoring Israel, 

followed by a day 

of games, Israeli 

food, and music. 

Aleta and Ted 

were in charge of 

helping us send 

thank-you notes 

to the IDF 

soldiers who 

protect Israel's 

freedom.  We met the goal of sending 100+ letters 

to the soldiers! Congratulations! 
 
Later in the month, our students were privileged 

to tour Fox10 News studios.  Eric Reynolds 

offered the tour to us and Matt Barrentine was our 

wonderful tour guide.  He showed us where all of 

the news broadcasts come from.  This experience 

created a good and lasting memory for the 

students, as well as the parents.  
 
On Friday, May 12th, we concluded the year with 

an Appreciation Shabbat Service and a wonderful 

Foosackly’s dinner.  Again, I would like to thank 

all of you for the cooperation and open 

communications that made this year so 

wonderful.  It would not have been possible 

without you.  I would like to also thank my 

wonderful teachers:  Carol Eberlein, Aleta 

Greenspan, Heidi Kinsella, and Maure Sternberg; 

as well as our teacher assistants: Leah Brown, 

Elia Gerhardt, Will Kinsella, and Sarah 

Sternberg.  Thank you for your patience, 

knowledge, and care of our students.  Leah is 

about to head back to Mobile after a semester in 

Israel, and we are eagerly anticipating her return 

and look forward to 

hearing about her 

experience.   
 
Our music leader, 

Seth Cherniak, 

always brought his 

happiness to our 

Sunday Model 

Shabbat Service.  

Our Rabbi, Dana 

Evan Kaplan; Nate 

Ginsberg, the 

Religious School 

Committee Chair; 

and the members of 

our congregation consistently contributed their 

support and encouragement.  We must not forget 

our wonderful Shlicha, Ofir, who taught the 

Hebrew classes every week.  She really helped 

the students to improve their reading and learn 

the numbers by playing some original Israeli 

games.  She became part of our family and we 

will miss her very much.  Thank you, Ofir, and 

good luck in the new chapter in your life.  
 
On Friday, May 26th, our wonderful assistant, 

Sarah Sternberg, celebrated her Confirmation.  

Congratulations and best wishes to Sarah and her 

family on this special occasion. 
 
I wish everyone an enjoyable and safe summer 

and I look forward to seeing you in August.  

 

Religious/Hebrew School Appreciation Shabbat on Sunday, May 12, 2017 
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FROM OUR SHALICHA, Ofir Rozenberg 

The Shalicha is sponsored by the Mobile Area Jewish Federation 
 

Shalom Dear 

Community,  
 
Last month, we 

commemorated the 

Holocaust Memorial 

Day in Mobile.  The 

service at the Shul, 

organized by the Gulf 

Coast Center for 

Holocaust and Human 

Rights Education, was very beautiful, especially 

honoring the Holocaust survivors who lived in 

Mobile.  I was given the honor of lighting a candle in 

memory of my grandparents, along with six more 

community members who lit candles in memory 

of their loved ones.  
 
On April 30th, we celebrated Israel’s 

Independence Day at Springhill Avenue Temple, 

an event sponsored by the MAJF.  Putting this 

event together was a lot of work, but it was totally 

worth it!  The blue and white colors of the flag 

that dominated the social hall, as well as the 

kosher Israeli-American food, music, fun activities 

and most importantly the crowd, made this event 

so beautiful and special!  And of course, I really 

appreciated my amazing volunteers, whose help I 

really appreciated.  They all worked so hard.  This 

whole event was made possible thanks to their time 

and dedication.  Thanks again!!!   
 
I can’t believe it, but it is already time to say 

goodbye.  I will be heading home on June 1st.  

Didn’t we just meet for the first time yesterday?  

Time in Mobile goes by faster than anywhere else I 

have been. 
 
Arriving here nine months ago, I couldn’t exactly 

tell what this year was going to be like.  To be 

honest, I had no idea where Mobile was located on 

the map.  After nine months full of Friday night 

services, various community events, holiday 

celebrations, Hebrew classes for kids and adults, 

Religious School, many Israeli cooking classes, three 

days of the International Festival, nearly 50 Israel 

presentations in churches, civic clubs, and schools  
 

and a countless number of one-on-one encounters 

- I can happily say that it has been a year full of new 

adventures.  It was a year beyond the numbers.   
 
The time I spent here made me grow personally 

and professionally and I had moments I will never 

forget.  Meeting your community, a special group 

of people, has opened my mind and was a big 

addition to my “bag of experiences”.  I believe in 

collecting as many experiences as possible, 

because they last forever.  Again, I want the 

Mobile Area Jewish Federation to know how 

much I appreciate this great opportunity to bring 

Israel to the community.  
 
I would like to especially thank a very special 

woman in your community, Patricia Silverman, 

for being an excellent, devoted supervisor and role 

model for life.  She guided me from day one and 

gave me a lot of confidence and support in 

whatever I was doing.  Patricia, thanks for your 

time, patience, dedication, and everything else! 

You are a true angel!  
 
So what’s next?  I am moving on to the next 

chapter in my life.  First, I am going back home to 

see my family and friends, whom I miss so very 

much!  It feels as if they were taking part in my 

experience and supporting me, thanks to 

technology (whatsapp), but I can’t wait to hug and 

squeeze them and spend some quality time 

together!  And then, off to another adventure – 

finding a new job, choosing a new place to live in 

(in Israel) and yes, obviously, finding myself a cute 

boyfriend, so wish me luck! J. 
 
I don’t like to say goodbye.  So, I would rather say, 

“See you later!”  I hope we will cross paths again at 

some point, whether in Israel, Mobile, or 

elsewhere. So y’all better let me know when you 

come to Israel.  My home is your home!  Until you 

come visit, I love keeping in touch and it would be 

great to hear from you when I’m home through e-

mail, Facebook, or phone (download whatsapp).  I 

will miss you very much!  

 

Love, Ofir
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Until Next Year … Have a Great Summer! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
CONTRIBUTIONS 

 

In honor of Sarah Sternberg’s Confirmation – Iris & Nate Ginsberg 
 
In honor of Adrian Pereira’s graduation from college – Priscilla Gold-Darby, Iris & Nate Ginsberg 
 
In honor of Jack Friedlander’s birthday – Martha & G.B. Kahn 
 
In honor of Don Berry – Martha & G.B. Kahn 
 
In memory of Doris Claire Stein – Martha & G.B. Kahn, Ben M. Radcliff Contractor, Inc., Barry 

Silverman, Joan Miller McCracken, Frances Mutchnick 
 
In memory of Randy Kogon – Barry Silverman 
 
In memory of Juan Rotella – Patricia & Howard Silverman 
 
In memory of Elaine Heart – Paul & Judi Bergman 
 
In memory of Karen Kopelman, Sarah Kopelman, and Gertrude Kopelman – Iris & Albert Klein 
 
In memory of Fran Brown – Sue Brown
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NEW PRAYER BOOKS FOR HIGH HOLY DAYS 

 

On Thursday, May 11th, an order for 190 sets of the new High Holy Day Prayer Books (Mishkan 

Hanefesh) was placed.  We are waiting to see when they will be shipped by truck from the CCAR 

warehouse. 
 
We are very proud of our historic congregation stepping up and supporting our Rabbi in this 

project.  Jack Friedlander was the driving force behind the fundraising. 
 
This new prayer book is a two volume set — with a gold cover for Rosh Hashanah and a silver 

cover for Yom Kippur.  
 

Your Religious Practices Committee 
 

 
 

YAHRZEIT 
 

It is a true Mitzvah to honor those whose memory we hold dear by attending services on the 

Shabbat Yahrzeit (year’s time), joining your congregation in reciting Kaddish, and  

the giving of charity in their memory. 

 

June 2 
Harry Asnes, Helen Koffler, Joel Bornstein,  

Juan Antonio Rotella, Kenneth Morrow, 

Elaine Heart 

 

June 9 
Patricia E. Fusco, Col. Norman H. Schwartz, 

Jane Schear Richards, Joseph Zulofsky 

 

June16 
Helen Wagner, Saul Berkin, Richard Frank, Sr., Harris Friedlander, 

Scott Leherer, Marion S. Frank, Mickey Levy, 

Lewis Simon, Helen Small 

 

June 23 
Emma Kamil, Max Krantman, Abe Silverman,  

Louis Fleisher, Annette Friedman Gerson, Ira Saks, 

Naomi Asnes, Martin Lerch, Sr., Elizabeth Strauss Eber, 

Robert C. Schwarz 

 

June 30 
Redonia Fishbein, David Raider, Leon Stern, 

Herbert P. (Petey) Feibelman, III, 

Herbert Feibelman, Jr., Harold Renaud, 

Raymond Hirsch 
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CALENDAR 
 
Wednesday Torah Study   5:30 p.m.  June 7, 21, and 28 

            (no Torah Study June 14th) 

 

Hebrew School  Sundays  8:30 a.m.  Out of Session 

 

Religious School  Sundays  9:45 a.m.  Out of Session 

 

××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××× 
 

Friday, June 2   6:00 p.m.  Shabbat Evening Service 
 
Saturday, June 3   9:30 a.m.  Shabbat Breakfast (blintz casserole, bagels, 

          cream cheese w/applesauce from the Temple’s 

          very own apple trees) 

          10:30 a.m.  Shabbat Morning Service 
 
Sunday, June 4      10:30 a.m.  Temple Annual Meeting 

          (details page 3) 
 
Tuesday, June 6   6:30 p.m.  Western Shore Torah Study 

          (details page 4) 
 
Friday, June 9   6:00 p.m.  Shabbat Evening Service 
 
Sunday, June 11       10:00 a.m.  Mitzvah Day – Everyone Welcome! 

          (details page 4) 
 
Friday, June 16   6:00 p.m.  Shabbat Evening Service 
 
Friday, June23   6:00 p.m.  Shabbat Evening Service 
 
Sunday, June 25   1:00 p.m.  Temple Book Club 

          (details page 5) 
 

Friday, June 30   6:00 p.m.  Shabbat Evening Service 

 
THE TEMPLE BULLETIN (USPS-

966-900) is published monthly by 

Springhill Avenue Temple,  

1769 Springhill Avenue 

Mobile, AL 36607. 

“Periodicals Postage Paid at 

Mobile, Alabama.”  
 
POSTMASTER: 

Send address change to: 

1769 Springhill Ave. 

Mobile, AL  36607 

 

Dana Evan Kaplan, Rabbi             Jerry Silverstein, Second Vice-President 

Alan Hirsch, President                    Aaron Solomon, Treasurer 

J. Michael Pereira, First Vice-President                 Maure Sternberg, Secretary 


